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Knights of Columbus  
All Saints Council 11402 

Dunwoody, Georgia 
 (Established July 4th, 1994) 

                 “Opere et Veritate”  1 John  3,18 

Brothers, 
 
As the new decade rushes upon us, our Council 
moves forward to honor two of our legendary past 
grand knights. 
 
Our charter member and charter grand knight, 
Frank Welter, 87, has now sadly gone on to his   
eternal reward, but his bodily remains and friends 
and family now await sacred honors to be rightly 
accorded by his very appreciative brothers. 
 
Family scheduling and the vagaries of the Christ-
mas season have delayed his goodbye rites, but his 
Council and Assembly brothers await 
patiently to usher him prayerfully and 
ceremoniously into eternal peace. 
 
His name will be forever engraved on 
this year’s Watters Assembly chalice, 
and it later will be awarded to a newly-
ordained or otherwise needy priest. 
 
Having driven by the Welter home a few 
days ago, I was saddened to see the old 
American flag on his flagpole lowered to 
half staff. Keep this World War II Navy 
veteran and our 27th deceased brother in 
your prayers always. 
 
Happily still among the living, our fifth Grand 
Knight, Ed Krise, will end five long years of study 
and be formally ordained as a permanent  deacon in 
the Archdiocese of Atlanta. Hopefully, he will be 
assigned to All Saints Parish.  
 
Krise is the only one of our nine grand knights who 
served a term of three years. During his term, our 
McGivney Hall became a reality from a previous 
storage room, so his legacy remains always with us. 
 
His ordination will occur on Saturday, February 
6th, and the council will host the parish reception 
being prepared for him that evening in the All 
Saints Social Hall. Please plan to attend that event. 
 
These previous Council leaders are just two of our 
grand knights who have proudly distinguished 
themselves in Knight and community service.   
Currently Greg Crnkovich is our District Deputy 

and Rick Sisko is Georgia State Council Treasurer. 
Guy Stryker is a Past District Deputy and current 
Faithful Navigator of the Watters Assembly. 
George Novac served as a Faithful Navigator in 
Florida. Our council continues to crank out leaders 
who make their lasting marks on our Order at the 
highest levels. 
 
For this reason we constantly encourage our mem-
bers to attend the exemplifications that lead to the 
third and fourth degree levels that are Knight lead-
ership platforms. 
 
As our members continue playing a very key role in 

the formation of the new Mary Our 
Queen Council in Norcross, we look 
for other opportunities to strengthen 
the Order. Our State Deputy, Jim St. 
John, recently inquired if we could 
look into reigniting nearby moribund 
St. Jude the Apostle Council.   
  
St. Jude was the parent parish of All 
Saints, and thus we have a very special  
relationship with them. Several of our 
members belong to that parish, but be-
long to our council. I hope that All 

Saints can continue to be a springboard of growth 
to the Order in Georgia.  
 
On Sunday, December 20th, we were awarded our 
third consecutive Double Star plaque in front of a 
packed 10:30 Mass by State Deputy Jim St. John.  
It was a very proud moment for me and I hope for 
all of you.  This type of notoriety can only help us 
attract even more new members.  
 
At our recent Desserts with Santa Party, Sir Knight 
Don Meyers took down the names of eight men 
who expressed interest in joining our council. Our 
next 1st degree ceremony is scheduled for Tuesday, 
January 19th.  There seems to be no limit to our 
ability to continue our healthy growth. 
 
I wish each of you a happy, healthy, and prosperous 
New Year.  Start thinking “Fish Fry”. 
 
Vivat Jesus, Lou Hlad 
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It was a busy day for the council on December 12th, with a morning 2nd Degree Ceremony, the beginnings of the Monas-
tery Fudge Sale, and the Council Christmas Party scheduled for that evening. 
 
Nine brothers progressed to the 2nd degree of the Order. Two of them with take these honors on to new Mary Our Queen 
(MOQ) Council (Cabibi and Heiman). The other seven remain with us. Doctor Mark Yanta, a long time member, finally 
moved higher and that was very gratifying.  It was a pleasure to meet him and his children at the Desserts with Santa Party. 
 
We now have 25 second degree brothers who will be eligible to become full third degree brothers at the exemplification to 
be held at the Notre Dame Academy in Duluth on Saturday, January 23rd, at 10 AM. This fairly close ceremony will be as 
convenient as likely soon, since the next one to be held at All Saints will probably be in the Fall. Two brothers, John   
Pepitone and Jim Murphy (MOQ), have already indicated that they will take advantage of the opportunity in Duluth.       
St. Monica Council will be the host council there. 
 
Please plan to attend the January 23rd degree either as a candidate or as an observer. 

�ewest 2nd Degree Brothers on December 12th 
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Annual “Desserts with Santa” is Another Huge Success 

Our 15th Annual “desserts with Santa” Party was as crowded as ever 
with happy moms, pops, and kids. Over 100 families participated 
and the event was as well organized as ever under the leadership of 
John Buchholz. Thanks for all the help and the donated items. 
 
This year featured our first attempt at full digital Santa pictures. 
About 200 photos were produced. The pictures were the highest in 
quality we have ever had.  The printing process was a little slower 
than we anticipated, but everyone got what they needed. 
 
We participated in the “Cops for Kids” program with the Dunwoody 
police force and collected donated toys. As a reward our Santa got a 
special police escort to the Social Hall.   
 
Leftover goodies and decorations enhanced our Christmas Party. 

Council Christmas Party Features Award Presentations 
With 120 people in attendance, it was a perfect time to prepare a group of awards to some very special people. Three of 
our couples celebrated 50 years of marriage and three couples celebrated 60 years of marriage in 2009. Certificates for 
those events and an award to our Knight of the Year followed the exceptional meal and beverages awaiting us this year. 
 
Marriage certificates of 50 years were prepared for Jim & Polly Callison, Ed & Ann Kucharski, and Charles & Carolyn 
Wilson. Certificates of 60 years were prepared for Mark & Patricia Balmes, Pat & Theresa Callahan, and Bill & Betty 
O’Brien. The Winklers, Ken & Patsy, were so honored earlier in the year for their 50th anniversary as well. Giving out 
seven such awards in one year is not even a record. We gave out eight in one year previously. 
 
Our Knight-of-the-Year was no surprise. John Buchholz was a very worthy recipient, especially around Christmas time. 
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Continuing Charitable/Benevolence Efforts 
Our council benevolence continued at the December Business Meeting and during 
the entire month of December: 
• The Council sold a total of $5,600 worth of fudge and fruit cake for the Monks 
of the Monastery of the Holy Spirit in Conyers. 

• The Council hosted the Desserts with Santa Party for over 100 families. 
• Brother Steve Kapusta began leasing a monitor for Mary Ann Delaria 
(Lehman) to wear around her neck in case of a fall. 

• The Council erected the Parish outdoor crèche scene and made repairs. 
• The Council financed the reception for the parish post-crèche lighting cere-
mony in the Social Hall on December 15th. 

• The council will co-host the parish reception for the ordination party for our 
own Deacon Ed Krise in the Social Hall on Saturday, February 6th. 

• Six Brothers ushered Christmas Midnight Mass in tuxedos. 
• Brothers and wives continued intense effort on the Church Directory Project.  
• Our acolyte team continued its unbroken service to parish funerals.  
• Our 4th degree Sir Knights continued their Honor Guard activities. 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 
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During the next few months, local Brothers will have the opportunity to advance to various degrees within the Order. 
First, second, and third degree exemplifications will be held at convenient times and locations to take members to the 
highest levels to which they may aspire. 
 

1st Degree Exemplification — will be held Tuesday, January 19th, at 7:30 PM at McGivney Hall. Candidates 
should arrive by 6:45 PM. Coat and tie is appropriate. Pictures will be taken. 
 

1st and 2nd Degree Exemplifications— (held back to back Jan.20th at Atlanta Council 660 on Buford Hwy) 
     1st Degree Candidates need to arrive between 6:00 & 6:30 PM to register prior to the 6:30 Field Agent's presentation 
with a 7pm start for the ceremony.  Observers are asked to bring their Council's Constitutional Role, along with all the  
candidate's Form - 100 and new member kit.  Appropriate dress is jacket and tie. 
     2nd Degree Candidates are invited to observe the 1st Degree by arriving prior to the 7 PM start with their membership 
card, or are equally welcome to arrive by 8 PM for the 8:15 PM start of the 2nd Degree.    

 

3rd Degree Exemplification — will be held on Saturday morning, January 23, 10 AM at Notre Dame Academy 
in Duluth, GA. Host council is St. Monica. Detailed driving directions available upon request. 

A Smile from God 

Thanks from Brother Gray Plunkett in Benin, Africa 
Our missionary Brother, Gray 
Plunkett, sent us this picture 
on his grateful kids in Benin, 
Africa. 
 
He had pleaded for emergency 
funds from the council to buy 
school supplies for them. The 
All Saints Council  responded 
with a quick vote of $500 and 
several gifts by individual 
knights. The All Saints Choir  
also donated to the cause. 
 
Send checks to: 

Society of African Missions 

23 Bliss Avenue 

Tenafly, �J 07670 

Attn: Joanna Pawlicka 

Memo Line:  Benin Mission- 

                      Gray Plunkett 



5 

 

 

Sir Knight Krise Becomes Deacon Krise 
Five long years ago, our fifth Grand Knight, Ed Krise was 
presented with his first alb garment from All Saints Men’s 
Club President, Bill Haas (left) and Monsignor Kiernan. He 
has worn it as a Deacon-in-Formation since that time. Now 
he will wear it as a Full Deacon for the first time Feb 6th. 

A message from Ed Krise to his fellow knights and all parishioners and friends: 

 
“Brothers in Christ, 
Many of you have been praying for me during these formation years leading to my ordination of Deacon. It has been a long five years, and 
I’m hoping to be able to celebrate this day together. Please accept this invitation to attend my first Mass and reception in the church social 
hall on Saturday, February 6, 2010. It is not necessary to RSVP. Details for the evening are in the invitation above. 
 
I remain in his service….Ed Krise.” 

Homeless Shelter Volunteers �eeded 
Every year our council schedules two Sundays during the winter months in 
which we send a team of volunteers to man the dual homeless shelters next 
to the state capitol in downtown Atlanta.  
 
The Catholic Shrine of the Immaculate Conception and adjoining Central 
Presbyterian Church together house about 100 men overnight in their 
basements, The two properties connect with a common gateway. Our     
volunteers are assigned to one or the other of the churches. 
 
Women volunteers from All Saints prepare a hot meal for the homeless and 
bring it to the facilities. The knights prepare two hundred sandwiches and 
100 food bags to be given out as the men depart on Monday morning. 
 
Both teams serve and host the Sunday dinner. The women then leave and 
the men remain to spend the night with the homeless. They sleep and keep 
watch in three shifts. After breakfast, the homeless return to the street and 
male volunteers return home. Scheduled dates are Jan 17th and Feb 21st. 
 
Call Bob Fiscella at 770-395-7101 or email bobfiscella@comcast.net. 
You will never forget this meaningful experience. 
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Third Double Star Awarded to Council 

Christmas Crèche Lighting Reception 

(L-R:  Membership Director Frank Callan, Tom Mix, State Deputy Jim St. John, Grand Knight Lou Hlad, Monsignor 

Kiernan, Field Agent John Knight, Past District Deputy Guy Stryker, and District Deputy Greg Crnkovich) 
This was the happy sight at the 10:30 Mass on Sunday December 20th as the State Deputy presented Council 11402 with our  third 
consecutive Double Star Award. He also presented Guy Stryker with a District Star Award for the fine membership growth in his 
district last year. Many members were in attendance with their wives and State Deputy St. John made the presentation after the  
gospel before a packed congregation with a short speech. Frank Callan and John Knight were also noted for their fine contributions. 

Hundreds of parishioners 
crowded the Social Hall 
after the Festival of Carols 
and the crèche lighting to 
partake of our hospitality on 
Tuesday, December 15th. 
 
There were plenty of tasty 
goodies to go around, some 
left over from our Desserts 
with Santa Party.  
 
Together with our Council 
Christmas Party, that made 
three parties put on by the 
knights in a ten day span. 
This meant that the Social 
Hall was decorated by us 
three times—very ambitious 
for any organization. 
 
Frank Callan served as the 
“mulled cider man”. The 
special knight punch went 
well too. Both recipes were 
given us by Greg Crnkovich 
who said he received them 
straight from Santa Claus. 
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Our Fabulous Knights of the Month 

SEC Football FanFare 2009 
For the second year, the council 
has sent volunteers to work the 
Southeastern Conference FanFare 
that is held at the Georgia World 
Congress Center. 
 
This fun event preceded the SEC 
championship game between the 
Universities of Alabama and 
Florida played the next day at the 
Georgia Dome. 
 
Our volunteers sell tickets, man 
turnstiles, monitor the games 
played by the fans who arrive in 
town before the championship. 
 
The best feature is that our guys 
earn money for the council while 
having a good time. All family 
members may participate as well.  
 
Think about volunteering for us 
next year. 
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  January Wedding Anniversaries 
 Date                                                     Years   
 

   11th  Benny & Bridget Mastrogiovanni  

                                                                   46 

    9th    Fred & Shirley Dyer                  45  

    9th   Ed & Carole Krise                      45 

     1st   Don & Karen Converse              44 

     8th   Stan & Kathleen Wasowski       38 

     7th   John & Laura Stowell               26 

   28th   Kevin & Sherry Flagg                20 

   28th   Peter & Jennifer Flagg               15 

   22nd   Bill & Karen Giles                     12   

   15th   Anthony & Rita Ezeako               9      
                                           
    
 

 

January Birthdays   (date) 
    
Euse Duruh                                 1st 
Kevin Dye                                    1st                    
Mike Klimshuk                           4th 
Greg Bankston                            5th 
Mark McCabe                             8th 
Bernie Santa Maria                    8th 
Larry Cullen                              10th 
Mike Petrik                                13th 
Fr. Bryan Small                         13th 
Fred Quintans                            14th 
Mark Daniel                               15th 
Bruce Malinoff                           15th  
Peter Farrell                               20th 
Sean O’�eill                               24th 
Oscar Pereyra                            25th 
Chris Callison                            27th 
Rick Rother                                27th 
Chris Ferris                                28th 
Earl Cole                                    29th 
Michael Tobia                            29th             

Our Council Birthdays, Anniversaries, Intentions 

   Ora Pro �obis                                           Daily Prayers for Friends and Loved Ones: 
       Bill Allen’s wife, Tisha 
       John Brach’s mother, 95 
       Matt Dewhurst’s mother, Marguerite Dewhurst 
       Pat Fahey’s wife, Jackie  
       Matt Filla’s mother-in-law, (Passed) 
       Joe Fuentes’ mother, Theresa Fuentes 
       Mike Haslach’s dad, John, 89, and mom, 85 
       Jim Herbig’s wife, Judy 
       Lou Hlad’s sister, Veronica Hlad 
       Gert Kampfer’s mother, Herta Götthanns, 92  
       John �uzzulo’s mother, Dorothy �uzzulo 
       John �uzzulo’s mother-in-law, Doris Schuller (Passed) 
       John Paul’s mother, Susan 
       Sam Portis’ daughter, Abbey 
       Jim Rainsford’s wife, Eileen 
       Jean-Paul Roy’s wife, Antonette 
       Ralph Stinson’s wife, Mary Jane 
 

            Your constant prayers are requested  
          for our beloved deceased 

 

    Frank Welter, 87, council and parish founder, first   

    Grand Knight of All Saints, World War II veteran, 

    and beloved brother of our council died of natural  

 causes. Please pray for him, wife Margaret, and family. 
        
Glenda King, wife of Sir Knight Tom King, passed away 

 after a long bout with cancer.  
 
Martha Jane Chapman, 59,  sister-in-law of Brother Joe 

Kane, died in �ew York of heart problems. Please keep 

Joe and the family in your prayers. 

 

      27 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 

 
Frank Welter               12/20/2009    Anthony C Ardagna  12/28/2005   Phillip A. Haluska         12/18/2002     
Owen K. McCabe           8/16/2009     Jerome E. Travers      7/29/2005    Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 
William G. Lehman        4/16/2009     John P. Stojka              7/21/2005     James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 
Robert L. Morell             4/29/2008     Paul G. Horan                6/2/2005     Kenneth E. Smith           6/2/2000 
Gordon G. Hurt                 3/3/2008     Edwin L. Woerner       5/21/2005     Elias M. Mualem            3/27/2000 
John A. O’Shea             1/27/2008    Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.    1/13/2005     John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 
Thomas  M. Scherrer       4/10/2007     James J. McCabe       10/22/2004    Ronald S. Kurtzer          12/12/1999 
Richard Steiner             3/17/2006     Robert J. Lescher        5/17/ 2003    Kenneth C. McIntosh    11/25/1998 

Sal De Pace                     1/16/2006    Brad M. Scranton      5/14/2003     William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998 

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in Bold Blue 

  

    

  

 

  
 
 

       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers: 

         Larry Cullen         Jack Klapka 
         Anthony Gilles      Jim Tally 
         Fred Frerichs        Frank Murphy 
         Charles Mahony   Jim Rainsford 
         John Pepitone       John Seggerson 
                                      

Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
Ed Pavlik            Kirby Baden   
Matt Dewhurst   John Lynch, Jr. 
 

Our Seminarians 
Brian Baker        Matt Dalrymple 
Adam Blatt 
 

Our Beloved Clergy 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Ret. Archbishop John F. Donoghue 
Aux. Bishop Luis R. Zarama (Atlanta) 
Bishop J. Kevin Boland (Savannah)
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan 
Father Daniel McCormick 
Father Brian Higgins 
Father Michael Onykuru 
Father Bryan Small 
Father Dan Ketter 
Deacon Bill Garrett  
Deacon Ray Egan 
Deacon-in-Formation Ed Krise 

 January Birthdays     (date) 
Doug Birkbeck                                25th 
David Riedinger                              26th 
Scott Woods                                     27th 
Matt Dewhurst                                28th 
Greg Garneau                                 28th 
Benny Mastrogiovanni                   28th 
John Lynch                                      31st 
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If you miss one of our CallingPost voicemails,  dial  1-800-925-7443 to hear it again. 

Then enter a 10-digit Public Group ID (PGID) to identify the sending organization. 
 
  All Saints Council 11402’s PGID is                      128-432-9444  (do not enter dashes).  
  Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly PGID is           173-099-2132. 

  Watters Color Corps (Honor Guard) PGID is   166-310-9097.     

    Council Photo Journal at   http://KofC11402.shutterfly.com 

Desserts with Santa/Cemetery Cleanup/Oktoberfest/ Altar Server Outing/     

Summer Retreat/Youth Cookout/Sullivan Center Mural/Elaine Clark Workday 

Watters Assembly Photo Journal at  http://watters.shutterfly.com 
 �ew Officer Installation/   Eucharistic Congress Honor Guard/  USO Troop   

Greeting/ Fr. Kevin Peet Army Commissioning/ Founder’s Day Ball 

�ever miss a  
message again. 

     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
Grand Knight     Lou Hlad  770-394-6327        louhlad@bellsouth.net 

Deputy Grand Knight   Dennis Caniglia 770-908-0484        adennisc@bellsouth.net 

Chancellor                              Frank Callan  770-668-9755     fvcallan@aol.com 

Chaplain    Rev. Msgr. Kiernan 770-393-3255     monsignor@allsaints.us 

Advocate    Tom Mix  214-394-3308     leapfrogtx@yahoo.com     

Warden                Open     

Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 

Financial Secretary   Gert Kampfer  770-698-8269     kofc11402@bellsouth.net 

Treasurer    Joe Cavallaro  770-936-8718        cavallaj@bellsouth.net 

Lecturer    Mike Will  770-446-7674     mwill@ramgroup.net 
 
Inside Guards    Edgar Pierson (lead)   770-390-0043        ednorma@comcast.net        

                  Jack Klapka  770-395-9513        jfkatlanta@aol.com 
     Chris Trantow 770-457-6061        cdtrantow@gmail.com               
          
Outside Guards   Gene Gannon (lead)    770-797-3925        gene.gannon@prudential.com 

                 Bill Schmitz                  770-451-6113        schmitz.bill@gmail.com 

                                                     Kevin Murray              770-248-0751        kpmurray@bellsouth.net 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term  Don Myers  770-394-5192        dmyers2@aol.com 

Trustee Two-Year Term           Greg Crnkovich 770-390-0480     greg_c@bellsouth.net 

Trustee One-Year Term     Andy Diaz                     770-668-9019       adiaz@mindspring.com 

 

District 13 Deputy    Greg Crnkovich 770-390-0480      greg_c@bellsouth.net 

Insurance Field Agent   John Knight  770-936-0465      johnaknight@bellsouth.net  
                                                                                      
Activity Directors 
Acolytes    Dave Moeller  770-394-5085      gandgmole@aol.com 

Church     John Francis  770-394-6008         pjf1996@bellsouth.net 

Community     Bob Fiscella  770-395-7101         bobfiscella@comcast.net 

Council     Pat Fahey        770-447-8605      patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 

Family Life     Don Myers  770-394-5192        dmyers2@aol.com 

Membership                               Frank Callan  770-668-9755      fvcallan@aol.com 

Vocations    Jim Mammoser 770-451-1753      xmammoser@inbox.com 

Youth      Mark Moots    770-734-9670      markmoots@gmail.com 

     Joe Kane  770-394-0910      josephkane@bellsouth.net 

Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan        770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
                      
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor /Database  Gert Kampfer  770-698-8269       kofc11402@bellsouth.net 

�ewsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad  770-394-6327      louhlad@bellsouth.net 

Parish Pastoral Board Rep       Andy Diaz                     770-668-9019        adiaz@mindspring.com 
 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.Org) 
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Knights of Columbus 

All Saints Council 11402 

2443 Mount Vernon Road 

Dunwoody, GA.  30338-3099 

January Mtg 

6 PM Officers 

7 PM Rosary 

7:30 Mtg 

 
4th Degree  

Assembly Mtg 
All Saints 

6:30 soc/7:30 mtg 

If you receive this newsletter by US mail and  

can receive an email instead, please  notify  us 

at  kofc11402@bellsouth.net in order to save 

the Council 44 cents in postage. 
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